
SHERSTON PENNY MEAD RECREATION GROUND TRUST 

Annual Meeting Minutes 

9th January 2025 

Please note that the Meeting was held prior to the Sherston Parish Council Meeting at 7pm. 

Trustees in attendance 

Tanya Burgess (TB), Nigel Freeth (NF), Ben Smee (BS), Mike Tarrant (MT), Phil Blick (PB), 
Gail Whale (GW), Denise Gibson (DG) 

1. Apologies: 
 
Andy Tremellen (AT), Martin Smith (MS), Matthew Wofinden-England (MWE) 

 
2. Status of future of North Building 

Update on recent approach to change the use back to a Pre-School.  

It was reported that the person who was originally interested in running a Pre-
School is no longer interested. 

3. Current use of North Building 

Should the Trustees allow parties, is this considered recreation and if so should we place  
any parameters around such use? 
 
Further revenue is needed from the North Building .  TB and DG  to work on 
parameters on the usage of this building and feed back to the PC.   
 

4. Approved use of the Recreation Ground and North Building 

Once the decision has been made on the parameters of the North Building, all 
usage requirements to be sent initially to Sherston Parish Council for approval.   

The Council will hold a meeting of the Trust to seek approval of requests for use of 
the Recreation Ground i.e. use the Recreation Ground for parking i.e. Boules, 
funerals, Olympic Day etc. 

 
5. Any other matters arising 

None 

Meeting closed at 7.30pm 

 

 


